
Ramblers Stand Tall on Senior Night  
Men’s soccer clinches berth in Horizon League Tournament 
Published: 11/7/12 
 
Fifth-year senior goalie Peter McKeown couldn’t have asked for a better birthday present 
from his teammates. The Ramblers are headed back to the Horizon League Tournament 
as the sixth seed after they edged out a thrilling win against the Wright State Raiders on 
Senior Night Saturday, Nov. 3. 
 
Before the game, special recognition was given to five players who would be wearing the 
maroon and gold at Hoyne Field one last time. McKeown, along with forward Eric Nock, 
midfielder Caleb Norton, forward Nick Sanchez and defenseman Sean Dotson are all 
moving on from Loyola at the season’s end. 
 
This quintet played key roles in the 18 wins over the four seasons they played together, 
including a 2011 Horizon League Tournament Championship and an appearance in the 
NCAA Tournament. 
 
McKeown said the week leading up to the matchup with Wright State was a very 
emotional one for him and his fellow seniors. 
 
“Just knowing I’ve been here for half a decade, and this is my last home game at Hoyne, 
there’s definitely a lot of emotion,” McKeown said.“Tonight, I’m just glad it’s all 
positive emotion.” 
 
Celebrating the seniors wasn’t the only storyline heading into Saturday’s game. A berth 
in the Horizon League Tournament hung in the balance for both teams. 
 
A win in the season’s final game meant Loyola would clinch the final seed in the 
tournament. A loss would’ve sent Wright State on to the tournament and the Ramblers 
home for the winter. 
 
Loyola’s urgency to win was made clear in the early goings. Freshman midfielder Dane 
Bergstrom scored an unassisted goal in the eighth minute for his first career tally, and 
Loyola would not relinquish the lead for the remainder of the game. 
 
The Ramblers quickly tacked on two more goals within the next seven minutes. Senior 
forward Nick Sanchez’s unassisted strike was followed up by a leaping header from 
junior defenseman Reed Patterson just 37 seconds later. Freshman midfielder Ryan Howe 
notched an assist on Patterson’s goal. 
 
Wright State managed to sneak one goal past Peter McKeown in the 39th minute to cap 
off a half of very edgy play. The win-or-go-home mentality was weighing on the minds 
of both teams as each received a yellow card and multiple warnings from the referees. 
 



Whatever momentum Wright State gained from ending the first half with a goal quickly 
evaporated. Sophomore forward Andrew Raymonds chipped one past the keeper in the 
47th minute to make it a 4-1 lead for the Ramblers. 
 
Wright State’s frustrations spilled over in the second half as they received another four 
yellow cards. Raider defenseman Connor McCafferty’s second infraction in the 82nd 
minute earned him a red card and an ejection from the match. 
 
The Raiders managed to add on two late goals, but the effort would be for naught as the 
Ramblers held on for a 4-3 victory. McKeown earned the win in the final regular season 
match of his career by stopping five of the eight shots the Raiders put on goal. 
 
Head Coach Brendan Eitz said the key to the victory was the team’s ability to rally 
around the seniors. 
 
“I think the energy in the beginning came from playing for the seniors and sending them 
off on the right note,” Eitz said. “We pressed  them early, which is a little different than 
we’ve done [on offense] in the past, and when we did that, that created opportunities.” 
 
This isn’t the first time the Ramblers had to defeat Wright State to earn a tournament bid. 
Last year, Loyola defeated the Raiders in overtime by a score of 1-0 in the Horizon 
League Championship Game. That win propelled the Ramblers to the NCAA 
Tournament. 
 
The win on Saturday has set up an eerily similar path for the Ramblers to follow to try to 
defend their Horizon League Championship.  Last season marked the first time a #6 seed 
won the tournament, and the Ramblers are now trying to accomplish that feat two years 
in a row. 
 
Andrew Raymonds, who scored Loyola’s fourth goal in the match, said last year’s run 
has prepared the team well for this year’s tournament, and the team definitely believes 
they have one more improbable run in them. 
 
“Looking at last year, we proved that we could. We proved to ourselves that with the 
same type of season, we could [be set up to] do  the same thing in the tournament,” 
Raymonds said. “Obviously, we’re going to celebrate a little bit and let it soak in, but 
tomorrow morning training starts.” 


